STATEMENT OF EXPECTATIONS - INFRASTRUCTURE AUSTRALIA

The Australian Government has commissioned an independent review of Infrastructure
Australia. This Statement of Expectations (SoE) outlines the Australian Government's
expectations for Infrastructure Australia, while an independent review of Infrastructure
Australia is conducted.

Until the independent review is completed, Infrastructure Australia is to operate in
accordance with its statutory functions and obligations under the Infrastructure Australia Act
2008, the Public Governance, Performance and Accountability Act 2013 (and associated
regulations), and other relevant legislation and legal instruments.

This includes the timely evaluation of infrastructure proposals that are nationally significant
or where Commonwealth funding of $250 million or more is sought.

The independent review will consider the functions of Infrastructure Australia, including the
mandate and composition of the IA Board, and whether IA’s administrative arrangements are
appropriate to support delivery of its role and functions. All members of the Infrastructure
Australia Board, and all Infrastructure Australia staff, are expected to fully participate in the
review, including providing any information requested by the reviewers in a timely manner.





